Dewlish Parish Council Audit – 2021/22
Summary of Audit Checklist Recommendations:
Recommendation 1:
That entry 4/21 in the cashbook is amended as it is listed as Hampshire Flag Company but this payment was included in the payment to the Clerk on cheque 496 (noted in 2/21). The two entries in the cashbook should be amalgamated.

If the two entries are amalgamated it will reflect in the cashbook the true position which is that the payments were both made to the Clerk on one cheque.

Recommendation 2:
That the payments on the cashbook are all reflected in the approved minutes of the Parish Council meetings. Some of the cheque numbers listed in the minutes do not correspond to the payment details.

The following payments were NOT listed in the minutes. 
05/21 to 09/21

The minutes show a payment on cheque number 513 but this was cancelled and it was re-written on cheque number 514

The minutes show cheque numbers 511 & 512 in both the November and January minutes. The reference in the January minutes though is incorrect and relate to payments made on cheque  516 & 517, however these are listed in the March minutes as well. This duplication has resulted in the ‘amount requested from precept’ declaration in the January minutes being incorrect as it should be zero for that month.

The following cashbook cheque references are wrong:
Cheque 517 shows £45.30 in the minutes but it was for £151.20
Cheque 518 shows £151.20 in the minutes but it was for £90.00
Cheque 519 shows £90.00 in the minutes but it was for £97.50
Cheque 520 shows £50 in the minutes but it was for £201.98
Cheque 521 shows £201.98 in the minutes but it was for £50.00

(All the amounts are correct they just have the wrong cheque number attached to them.  

Recommendation 3: 
That VAT is only reclaimed on invoices which have the Parish Council name and if reimbursed to a Councillor a signed reimbursement claim form should be attached.

Guidance from HM Customs & Excise states:

1.1.9 Reimbursement of expenditure Items purchased specifically at the direction of the council and the purchase authorised in accordance with Financial Regulations, will be reimbursed. Councillors should obtain a VAT receipt in the name of the council and submit it with the signed reimbursement claim form.

Therefore, based on the above, the reclaim of VAT as part of the reimbursement to C Uden ref: 11/21 cannot be claimed at this stage. Were the Councillor to obtain a VAT receipt with the Councils name included and complete a reimbursement form then this could be claimed back. If this were the case then it may be that a similar process could be applied to the other reimbursement for the same Councillor at ref:6/21 to claim additional VAT.

The reimbursement to the Clerk for the flag in 2/21 & 4/21 would be accepted for VAT purposes as the order is clearly shown for Parish Council use in minute 21.07, there is also an email attached to the Clerks expenses sheet showing that the order came from the Parish Council. Further orders to the Flag company showed the Parish Council address with the same customer account number as used on this initial order.


Recommendation 4:
That the minutes are amended to read that the ‘precept remain’ at £4620.

The minutes do not show that the precept was separately agreed and as the amount requested for 2022-23 is £4620 it is suggested that there is a mistake where budget was used instead of precept.

Recommendation 5:
That any significant variances  (+/-10%) are explained on budget analysis report.

This shows that the Clerk and Council understand why variances occur and can explain why things may be different from the expected position.

Recommendation 6:
That as the Council have agreed to put together a full costing after the refurbishment is complete, the CIL monies used as part of this should be clearly shown.

The CIL monies need to be shown as being used within a 5 year time scale of receipt. 
It would be prudent to create a CIL schedule showing when monies were received and when they were used for a community project. This should then cross reference with when the monies were used as part of the green refurbishment. 

The transfer of monies from the CIL earmarked reserve to a Pound Lane green refurbishment reserve would not meet this requirement, the money has to be physically spent within the 5-year timeframe.


Recommendation 7:
That a copy of the Clerks contract is include in the audit file for future years.

This allow the auditor to check that the agreed hours and SCP rate are being paid to the Clerk. It also ensures that the Clerks contract covers all the required elements from the employee and employers perspective.

Recommendation 8:
That the asset register is expanded to include the insured cost, current replacement value and a column to indicate additions and disposals

This will help the Council understand the timings of asset renewals and ensure that the insured values are correct.








Recommendation 9:
That the expenditure over £100 and asset register for public land and buildings is added to the website.

This can be rectified by publishing the cashbook in full or by creating a separate list of over £100 expenditure items. 

The asset register could also be published in full, or a redacted version could be produced, but a note would need to be added to it to explain the asset total difference between this and the AGAR total.


Recommendation 10:
That the notice is created as soon as possible and added to the website

It is a requirement that this notice is produced and made public.


Recommendation 11:
That the date for the exercise of public rights are minuted as required

It is a requirement of the Accounts and Audit regulations that the exercise of public rights is announced on local notice boards, but also electronically on the website and as part of the minutes. This allows those with limited mobility access the information through electronic means and arrange for their right to review if they want to.


Recommendation 12: 
That each requirement of document publication on the website is done as a separate PDF to provide transparency and clarity.

Whilst most of the required elements are there they are not separated on the website so it is not clear until you open each one where the section you are looking for is stored. 
It would be clearer for the public and easier to audit if each element were loaded separately.


Paula Harding
Internal Auditor




